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21 September 2018 

IOTC CIRCULAR  

2018-42 

 

 

Dear Sir/Madam 

 

REGARDING THE MEMBERSHIP OF SIERRA LEONE 

 

At the 15th Session of the IOTC Compliance Committee, in May 2018, the Committee discussed the continued absence 
of Sierra Leone in the work of the Commission, including not fishing in the IOTC Area. In particular, the Committee 
noted that Sierra Leone has continually not submitted reports, not attended meetings, and has significant compliance 
issues. Notwithstanding this, the IOTC Standing Committee on Administration and Finance noted that Sierra Leone 
remained in arrears of its contributions to IOTC. 

The Compliance Committee recalled the Commission had initiated a consultation with Sierra Leone, as per Article IV 
of the IOTC Agreement, regarding its status as a Member via letter in 2015; to which Sierra Leone did not respond. 

Article IV of the IOTC Agreement states that if any Member of the Commission ceases to meet the criteria set out in 
Article IV, paragraphs 1 or 2 of the IOTC Agreement for two consecutive calendar years, the Commission may, after 
consultation with the Member concerned, determine that the Member is deemed to have withdrawn from this 
Agreement effective as from the date of that determination. 

The Compliance Committee recommended, and the Commission endorsed, that a second letter of consultation be 
sent to the Ministry of Marine Resources, indicating that if a response is not received within 30 days of the date of the 
letter, the Commission will have deemed Sierra Leone to have withdrawn from the Agreement. I wrote to the Minister 
of Marine Resources in Sierra Leone on this matter on 17 August.  

Please find attached the response from the Minister dated 10 September. I propose that this letter be considered by 
the Commission at its next session (in 2019). 

 

Yours sincerely  

 
Ms Susan Imende 
Chairperson 
 
Attachments: 

 Regarding the membership of Sierra Leone 
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